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NEWSLETTER 
 
 

KINDNESS   RESILIENCE   EXCELLENCE   RESPECT 

 

Term 4 Week 7 
Thursday 25th November 2021 

Principal:  Kate Bennett 
 

  

 

November  2021  
Mon 29 th  Governing Council Meeting 6.30pm  

December  2021  
Thur 2 nd MB1 Excursion 

Tues 7 th  End of Year Concert  

December  2021   
Wed 8 th  Rooms 11 & 12 Mega Courts Excursion  

Wed 8 th  Rooms 3, 4 & 9 Pool Excursion  

Fri 10 th  School Assembly  

Fri 10 th  Yr 6 & 7 Marion Pool Excursion  

Fri 10 th  Early Dismissal 2pm ð End of Year  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Choir Concert 
Last week we had our Junior Choir concert.  It was fantastic, and highlighted that we 
have very talented children at NAPS.  We also had several students perform musical 
instrumental items which were also lovely to listen to. A huge thank you to Jodie Lindsay 
who has worked hard to get this event ready.  Thank you also to Tsari Spencer, Dorothy 
and Robyn Mann and Florence Lang who also assisted with this event. 
 
Graduation 
Our year 6 & 7 students are currently preparing for their graduation ceremonies.  These are very 
important events on our school calendar, and we are pleased to announce that these can go ahead this 
year.  There will be some restrictions put in place for adults attending but we will be able to involve our 
parents in these events. More information in relation will be distributed soon. 
 
Exemptions   
If you know your child will be absent at the beginning of Term 1 next year, please complete an exemption 

form. This form will ensure we continue to have your child enrolled at NAPS. 

Please see our staff at the front office if you need an exemption form. 

 
Reports  
End of Year Reports will be going home in week 9.  The reception reports will be as per usual.  Year 1 
ï 7 reports will contain A-E grades for curriculum areas and a general comment. Please remember that 
a óCô grade is the expected achievement at your childôs year level.  Your child will also be given a grade 
for their effort and this is important to discuss with children as it will indicate whether your child is doing 
the best they can do. 
 
 

Important Dates  
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL - continued 

 

Crossing on Tynte St 

We had a near miss this week on the Gover Street crossing where a child was 

almost hit by a car.  Please make sure you are driving carefully and slowly through 

our Gover Street crossing, and stop if you see students approaching the crossing.  

A reminder that it is really important to drive slowly and cautiously around the school 

grounds and particularly near the school crossings on Tynte & Gover Street. We 

have a large number of students walking or riding home from school and therefore 

we are relying on the community to be vigilant particularly before and after school. 

 

Leaving NAPS at the end of 2021 
The process of determining class configurations is a complex one, based on numbers in each cohort. It 
is therefore really important that we are as accurate as possible with expected numbers of students for 
2022. If your child is leaving you need to advise the front office in writing, via email, to 
dl.0179.admin@schools.sa.edu.au. 
 
Parent Survey 
We have sent all parents an email with a link to fill out our parent survey.  If you did not get this email 
please click on this link https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/z2z6eVbT to complete the survey.  The 
survey will be open until Thursday the 9th of December.   This survey is created by our school and is 
different to the one that was sent to parents earlier in the year by the Department.  We thank parents for 
completing this survey as it helps us as a school to plan for 2022 and beyond. 
 
Restrictions 
At this point restrictions have not changed.  We are asking parents to only enter buildings if invited in by 
a staff member.  If you need to collect your child or get something to them during the day please make 
sure you come to the front office and staff will assist you.  If you are in school buildings for an event all 
adults must wear masks.  Parents can enter school grounds to drop and collect children however we 
ask that masks are worn by adults whilst on school grounds.  We also ask that once you have collected 
your child or dropped them off you leave the school grounds promptly.  We need to keep adhering to 
these restrictions to keep our school community safe especially since the borders have now opened.   
We would like to thank all of our school community who have been adhering to restrictions so well.         
 
Materials and Services 
As you are aware we conducted a poll to formalise the Materials and Services charges for 2022.  The 
majority of parents were in favour and our Materials and Services charges will be $440 from Reception 
to year 6 in 2022.                       
 
End of Term ï Early Dismissal 

                                                    
A reminder, the last day of school will finish at 2:00pm ï Friday the 10th of 
December 2021.  OSHC is available for after school care. 
 
 
 
 

Warm regards 
Kate Bennett ï Principal 
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BUSINESS 

 
Qkr App 
Qkr is a little like an online shop, it is not specific to your child/rens school account.  
Therefore if you have already paid for an item it will still appear everytime you login as the 
items are open to everyone from the School.  Please wait until you receive notes from your 
class teacher before you pay for an excursion/event to ensure your child/rens class is going 

on that specific excursion etc.  Please ensure you have the correct class and teacher selected for your 
child/ren in the initial setup. 
 
Please ensure your child/rens Excursions/Camps etc ï are paid prior to the student attending 
the event ï if your child will be away for an excursion please send an email to 
dl.0179.finance@schools.sa.edu.au to let the school know and we can confirm with the teacher and 
cancel the invoice.  I am happy to discuss any queries if you are unsure prior to payment being made 
by calling the school and pressing button 3 when prompted. 
 
Thank you to all the families who have recently made payment on outstanding excursions, it is very 
much appreciated.  We now have current excursions due for payment that are now happening in Term 
4, please make sure when you approve your forms on EdSmart you go straight to the Qkr app and make 
payment to avoid follow up phone calls and emails from the school. 
 
Please check your bank or receipts on Qkr and if you havenôt paid please do so asap.  If you are still 
unsure if you have paid you can email dl.0179.finance@schools.sa.edu.au and I will reply with 
confirmation.  We are also phoning families with bulk excursions outstanding to follow up on payment.  
When you receive an excursion note, please go to the Qkr app and pay at the same time of signing 
permission, this way it avoids losing track of what you have and havenôt paid. 
 
Please remember not to send cash to the Front Office.  Thank you for your understanding. 
 
Payment of School Fees ï  
 
Overdue Accounts ï If no contact is made to the school and your fees remain unpaid, the school reserves 
the right to pass overdue accounts to Central Debt Collection every year.  If this occurs, families are 
responsible for the payment of the collection costs as per parents/guardians declaration in the Enrolment 
Contract. 
 
Unfortunately, accounts are not able to be split.  It is the legal responsibility of each signatory on the 
enrolment contract to pay all tuition fees unless a Financial Court Order is put in place.  Parents are 
requested to make their own arrangements regarding payment of accounts if they are a split family. 
 
If your family circumstances change please ensure you notify the Front Office with your new residential 
address, email address and phone number so we can keep your records up to date. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you 
Michelle Shearing - Business Manager 
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ASSEMBLY AWARDS 

 
Assembly Awards 23rd November 2021 
 
Value Awards to: 
 
Kindness awarded to: 
Curtis (MB1) ï for always being kind and friendly. 
Tait (TC9) ï for always helping others. 
Zephyr (LS6) ï for being an inclusive, kind and friendly 
classmate. 
 
Excellence awarded to: 
Helen (LH13) ï for using WOW words in her description of 
hermit crabs to bump up her writing! 
Anne-Marie (AR7) ï for always having a positive attitude 
towards her learning at school. 
Boyi (PM8) ï for a fabulous piece of writing about swimming. 
Liam (TC9) ï for being approachable and assisting his peers. 
Olivia J (TS4) ï for showing focus and dedication to her school work. 
Nikalette (KG2) ï for creating a perfect procedure in Civics and Citizenship ï ñHow to Make a Lawò. 
Arie (HW5) ï for investing time and effort into the creation of a detailed, informative and original Ancient 
Egypt assignment. 
 
Respect awarded to: 
Naina (TK12) ï for always using impeccable manners and always showing respect towards others. 
 
Resilience awarded to: 
Jesse (MK14) ï for being a resilient, persistent learner who always tries his best and stays calm when 
faced with a tricky learning task. Well done Jesse! 
Krystal (MB1) ï for bouncing back more quickly when there is a set back in the yard. 
Xavier & Christiana (MC3) ï for demonstrating resilience when working through the travel investigation. 
 
 
Achievement Awards to: 
Josh (LH13) ï for trying really hard to concentrate when heôs reading and being able to answer questions 
correctly about the story. 
Hudson (LH13) ï for writing an excellent description of his shark using accurate Fred Talk and wonderful 
vocabulary. 
Hazel (MK14) ï for persisting with her individual writing goals 
and for completing her hermit crab writing task 
independently. Well done Hazel! 
Jack (AR7) ï for commitment and dedication to his learning 
at school and at home. 
Lucas (PM8) ï for being optimistic and showing kindness to 
all of your peers. 
Leonardo (MB1) ï for applying himself to all tasks and for 
excellent improvement in all areas. 
Alexander (LE11) ï for your resilience and perseverance in 
maths challenges, and being able to explain your thinking 
clearly to others. 
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ASSEMBLY AWARDS - continued 

 
Sofia (TK12) ï for her entertaining poem and excellent vocabulary choices in her poem about the 
principal going missing. 
Hai (TC9) ï for his outstanding contributions during class discussions. 
Sam C (TC9) ï for an outstanding effort in assisting with the Talent Show. 
Benjamin & Tong (MC3) ï demonstrating an excellent understanding of bus timetables, time zones and 
24 hour time during the travel investigation. 
Jolie (TS4) ï for taking on maths challenges with confidence. 
Poppy (KG2) ï for being a kind, inclusive and caring member of Room 2. 
Will (LS6) ï for demonstrating an ability to lead by example during our Science Alive excursion. 
Raai (HW5) ï for creating an outstanding, informative, interactive Ancient Egyptian Minecraft World. 
 
Media Arts Awards to: 
Olivia & Euan (HW5) ï for creating fun and engaging iMovies about their school life. 
 
Chinese Awards: 
Cassandra (HW5) ï for her incredible effort and prompt submission for her Chinese Fried Rice video 
task. 
Emma & Charlize (LS6) ï for their resilience and teamwork when re-submitting their Chinese Fried Rice 
video task again, and still on time, with the same high quality as their previously lost work! 
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STEM LEADERS 

 
In Week 5 the stem leaders organised a visit to Kilkenny Primary School.  The purpose of this visit was 
to collaborate with their STEM leaders and see how they incorporate STEM into their learning practise. 
This visit was inspiring and eye-opening to see how another school incorporates different aspects of the 
curriculum. While our school has a high technological approach to STEM, Kilkenny approaches the 
learning through a school community garden and cooking program.  This approach captured our leadersô 
attention immediately, discussing and collaborating how North Adelaide would be able to implement this 
into our own STEM program.  
 
Not only did they have multiple operational mini kitchens available for students to use but they also had 
an SSO who taught them how to cook simple recipes. Kilkenny puts a high importance on a multi-cultural 
approach to learning, looking at cuisines from all around the world ï using the fresh produce that they 
grow in their garden. From this visit, our STEM leaders are hoping to pass on their knowledge to younger 
students with the aim of establishing a small student garden, which can be harvested for potential 
cooking lessons.  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ms Carroll, Miss Felicity 
& the STEM leaders   
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YR 6 & 7 BEACH VOLLEYBALL 

 
 
Congratulations to all the Year 6 and 7 students for another fabulous year at the 
Beach Volleyball Carnival in week 5. The day was a success, with many teams 
winning the majority of their matches. A special mention to our year 6/7 DIV 1 girlsô 
team (Emma, Charlize, Cate, Alessandra and Angela) who not only won the 
Beach tournament but also won the Indoor Volleyball carnival in term 3. Also, to 
our Year 6/7 DIV 2 team (Leo, Jacob, Julian, Finn, Enesi and Baxter) who fought 
hard all day, but unfortunately lost in the Grand Final.  

 
All the students should be incredibly proud of the way they represented North Adelaide Primary School 
and the success their team had on the day.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Miss Felicity ï PE Teacher 
 
 

ADELAIDE BOTANIC GARDENS EXCURSION ï YEAR 1 

 
On Friday the 19th of November Rooms 7 & 8 walked to the Adelaide Botanic Gardens.  On the way we 
spotted lots of bats flying in the sky. Once we arrived at the gardens we had a tour where the students 
learned about the Kaurna people including various tools they used (made from wood from the trees) and 
the various plant food they ate. We then split into small groups and students went on a sensory walk 
with a parent volunteer.  
 
Finally we ate our lunch and played on the grass. The walk home was quite long and up a hill. Evie 
checked her steps on her phone and noticed she had reached a whopping 11,579 steps!  
 
 We had a FANTASTIC excursion and Paige and Evie would like to say a big THANK YOU to all the 
parent volunteers ï it couldn't have been done without you!  The children all slept well that night! 
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ADELAIDE BOTANIC GARDENS  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Evie and Paige ï Year 1 Teachers 
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